
 
CWC Monthly Committees 

 
June 

Hallie Gandor – Chairman 740.516.1837 
Roberta Anderson 740.558.2184 
Terri Bauerbach 740.984.8104 
Ginger Eubank 740.962.5089 
Elaine Fisher 740.516.4815 
Jocelyn Gale 740.516.2404 
Leslee Huck 740.984.8793 
Tabitha Kutscherenko 740.525.0079 
Debbie Minton 740.984.8818 
Carma Schilling 740.984.2742 
Lana Spung 740.984.8267 
 
 

June Social 
Karen Kutscherenko – Chairman 740.558.2238 
Pat Brooker 740.984.4083 
Lisa Burns 740.336.9354 
Cathy Crock 740.350.5254 
Krista Eckert 740.410.2984 
Carmel Hendershot 740.350.3339 
Sheila Huck 740.350.1191 
Melissa Huck 740.984.2273 
Barb Martin 740.509.1811 

 
 
 

 
 

Spend Time with Our Lord 
Exposition of the Most Blessed Sacrament begins Friday mornings at 8:30am until 

6:00pm.  Jesus Christ is exposed in the monstrance on the altar under the form of the 
consecrated host for public and private adoration.  Benediction follows at 6:00pm.  
There must be at least one person present in the church for each hour of adoration.  

It is recommended that two people be scheduled for each hour in case one person 
must leave.  Usually, each person spends one hour in adoration and prayer.  It is a time 

to talk, and listen, to Our Lord.  He has blessed, and is blessing, each of us and our 
parish.  He can, and wants, to bless us and our parish even more.  Be thankful and be 
open to His gifts!  Call Carolyn Plummer, 740.984.0011, if you are willing to volunteer. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Faith without works is dead. 
 - James 2:26 
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Confessions 
30 minutes before weekend Masses 

and by appointment. 

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  
1   Ascension 
 7:30am-Mass 
 9:30am-Mass 

2 
 8:00am-Mass 
 7:30pm-K of C at 
    Churchtown 
 

3 
 9:00am-Mass (McC) 

4 
 9:00am-Diocesan CWC 
    Convention in 
    Steubenville 
 6:10pm-Evening Prayer 
 6:30pm-Mass 

5 
 8:00am-Mass 
 7:30pm-Prayer Group 

6   D-Day 
 8:00am-Mass 
 8:30am-6:00pm-Adoration 
 6:00pm-Benediction 

7 
 4:00pm-Mass (McC) 
 7:00pm-Mass 

8   Pentecost 
 7:30am-Mass 
 9:30am-Mass 

9 
 6:30pm-Mass 
 7:00pm-CWC 
 7:00pm-Men’s Group 
 

10 
 9:00am-Mass (McC) 
 9:30am-CWC (McC) 

11 
 6:10pm-Evening Prayer 
 6:30pm-Mass 
 7:00pm-Cemetery 
    Association Board 

12 
 8:00am-Mass 
 7:30pm-Prayer Group 

13 
 8:00am-Mass 
 8:30am-6:00pm-Adoration 
 6:00pm-Benediction 

14  Flag Day 
 4:00pm-Mass (McC) 
 7:00pm-Mass 

15  Holy Trinity & 
   Father’s Day 
 7:30am-Mass 
 9:30am-Mass 

16 
 10:00am-Appletree Mass 
 6:00pm-Parish Council 
    (McC) 
 7:30pm-K of C at 
    Churchtown 
 

17 
 9:00am-Mass (McC) 

18 
 6:10pm-Evening Prayer 
 6:30pm-Mass 

19 
 8:00am-Mass 
 7:30pm-Prayer Group 

20 
 8:00am-Mass 
 8:30am-6:00pm-Adoration 
 6:00pm-Benediction 

21 
 4:00pm-Mass (McC) 
 7:00pm-Mass 

22   Corpus Christi 
 7:30am-Mass 
 9:30am-Mass 

23 
 8:00am-Mass 

24 
 9:00am-Mass (McC) 

25  Parish Social 
 8:00am-Mass 
 8:30am-Meal Prep 
 4:00pm-Serve Meal 
 5:00pm-Games & Bingo 
 7:00pm-Clean Up 

26 
 8:00am-Mass 
 7:30pm-Prayer Group 

27 
 8:00am-Mass 
 8:30am-6:00pm-Adoration 
 6:00pm-Benediction 

28 
 9:00am-Deaconal 
    Ordination in 
    Steubenville 
 4:00pm-Mass (McC) 
 7:00pm-Mass 

29   Sts. Peter & Paul 
 7:30am-Mass 
 9:30am-Mass 

30 
 8:00am-Mass 
 4:30pm-Clergy Jubilee in  
   St. Clairsville 
 7:00pm-Men’s Group 

1July  
 9:00am-Mass (McC) 

2 
 6:10pm-Evening Prayer 
 6:30pm-Mass 

3 
 8:00am-Mass 
 7:30pm-Prayer Group 

4  Independence Day 
 8:00am-Mass 
 8:30am-6:00pm-Adoration 
 6:00pm-Benediction 

5 
 4:00pm-Mass (McC) 
 7:00pm-Mass 

 



St. Bernard Ministry Schedule 
  Servers Lector EMHC* 

See Note Below 
Offertory 

Procession Ushers 

May/ 
June 
31/1 

7:00pm TBA Brenda Duffy 
Carolyn Miller 
Brenda Duffy 

Janice Schaad 
TBA TBA 

7:30am TBA Roger Huck Kathy Huck 
Lisa Campbell Brad & Lucy Duff Ed Huck 

Matt Brooker 

9:30am Quentin Henry 
Austin Seamen Mark Rauch 

Cris Baker 
Bill Smrek 
Kim Smrek 

Doug & Chris 
Schweikert 

Charlie Schilling 
Tom Minton 

June 
7/8 

7:00pm TBA Lucy Klintworth 
Lois Ellis 

Carolyn Miller 
Brenda Duffy 

TBA TBA 

7:30am TBA Steve Littler Kathy Huck 
Melissa Hesson Ed & Kathy Huck Bill Dunn 

Jeff Bauerbach 

9:30am Miles Schaad 
Seth Merritt Rachel Miller 

Tyler Antill 
Teresa Coleman 

Tom Minton 
Tom & Debbie 

Minton 
Luke Coleman 

Layton Coleman 

June 
14/15 

7:00pm TBA Brenda Duffy 
Janice Schaad 

Lois Ellis 
Carolyn Miller 

TBA TBA 

7:30am TBA Juwan Hollins Randy Schilling 
Kathy Huck 

Stephen & Cathy 
Offenberger 

Ed Huck 
Matt Brooker 

9:30am Maya Davis 
Sara D. Kim Cooper 

Debbie Minton 
Mitch Schott 
Eric Cooper 

Jake & Lori 
Greuey 

Joe Schott 
Mitch Schott 

June 
21/22 

7:00pm TBA Lucy Klintworth 
Brenda Duffy 

Janice Schaad 
Lois Ellis 

TBA TBA 

7:30am TBA Steve Littler Lisa Campbell 
Roger Huck 

Chris & Lisa 
Campbell 

Bill Dunn 
Jeff Bauerbach 

9:30am Colby Roberts 
Layton Coleman Teresa Coleman 

Kim Smrek 
Bill Smrek 

JoAnn Welch 
 

Anthony 
Coleman Family 

Cody Coleman 
Dean Lang 

June 
28/29 

7:00pm TBA Brenda Duffy 
Carolyn Miller 
Brenda Duffy 

Janice Schaad 
TBA TBA 

7:30am TBA Roger Huck Melissa Hesson 
Randy Schilling Rita Offenberger Ed Huck 

Matt Brooker 

9:30am 
Ella Schweikert 

Kayla 
Schwendeman 

Mark Rauch 
Cris Baker 
Tyler Antill 

Teresa Coleman 
Elaine Schott 

Anthony 
Coleman 

Charlie Schilling 
*The first EMHC will distribute the Body and the other two EMHCs will distribute the Blood. 

 
 
 

St. James Ministry Schedule 

 Lector Altar Server EMHC Greeter 
June 7 Kelly Fisher Mary Jane Drobina Sharon Staib John Corcoran 
June 14 Holly Schaad Mary Jane Drobina Leo Schaad John Corcoran 
June 21 Sharon Staib Mary Jane Drobina Holly Schaad John Corcoran 
June 28 Sue Roberts Mary Jane Drobina Kelly Fisher John Corcoran 

Your ministry is important.  If you are not able to do it, please find a substitute. 



Two Ordinations to the Deaconate this Year 
 The Diocese is pleased to announce that both Peter Stetson and Ryan Budd 
will be ordained to the transitional deaconate on Saturday, June 28th, at 9:00am at Holy 
Family Church in Steubenville.  Bishop Edward Lohse will perform the diaconal 
ordination which is the final step before both of them will be ordained to the priesthood, 
possibly later this year.  Please remember both of them as they prepare for this 
important event in their lives and in the life of the Diocese. 

 

Vacation Bible School 
St. Bernard is pleased to announce that this 

year’s theme for Vacation Bible School is True North: 
Trusting Jesus in a Wild World.  This program is the 
work of Our Sunday Visitor (OSV) and is billed as 
Totally Catholic.  OSV also offers a “watered down” 
version of this to Protestant churches.  So even if you 
see another church advertising this VBS, it’s not the 
same thing.  The program runs from Sunday, July 13th 

until Thursday, July 17th.  It is open to ages 3 and up.  It meets from 6:00pm until 
8:40pm.  There are registration forms on the parish Facebook page and near the 
entrance of St. Bernard and there is no cost. 

 

Envelope for Your Donation to the Parish Social 
Members of St. Bernard received an envelope with your address on it inserted 

into this newsletter.  We are asking you to put a donation to the Parish Social in the 
envelope and then put it in the collection basket.  We are also asking that you bring a 
pie for the Social.  You can bring it to the Hall on Wednesday, June 25th, starting about 
8:30am.  Your donations can make the June Social a big success. 

 

St. Bernard Parish Social 
The Social will be held on Wednesday, June 25th.  This is a major operation and 

is also the big fundraiser for the St. Bernard CWC.  The main attraction is the meal.  
Typically almost 900 meals are served.  The meal will be dine-in or carry-out from 
4:00pm until 7:00pm.  The meal is always great with plenty to fill you up.  The kid’s 
games start at 5:00pm.  There will be bingo outside, weather permitting.  If not then it 
will be held in the church basement and the AC will be on.  There will also be the raffle 
and Take a Chance. 

Don’t forget the worker list for the Social in this newsletter.  It takes a lot of 
people to make this work.  Your help is certainly appreciated. 

 

Raffle Donations for St. Bernard June Social 
The June Social will be on Wednesday, June 25th, and we are looking for 

donations for the raffle.  Items, services and cash donations are gladly accepted.  This 
is a major operation and is also the big fundraiser for the St. Bernard CWC.  The main 
attraction is the meal.  Typically almost 900 meals are served.  Another popular 
attraction is the Bingo.  It will be held in the church basement and the AC will be on.  In 
addition to the raffle there will also be a bunch of Take-A-Chances, games for the kids 
and maybe even the Country Store.  The CWC will also be putting out a signup sheet 
for people to help.  Please contact Pat Brooker at 740.984.4083 about donations. 
 

$500 Scholarship 
St. Bernard parish is offering two $500 scholarships, one male and one female, 

to high school seniors or anyone attending a post-secondary institution.  To qualify for 
the scholarship you have to be a registered member of St. Bernard, have high moral 
standards and show academic ability for entrance into and completion of a degree at a 
technical college or an academic institution.  An application is available on the parish 
Facebook page or can be obtained from the parish office.  The application must be 
turned in by July 1st. 



Get a Free Catholic Education with EdChoice 
If you have been letting the cost of sending your children to St. John Central hold 

you back, it’s time to think again.  Ohio has a tuition assistance program called 
EdChoice.  Almost all families that apply to EdChoice qualify for help, and most of them 
get the full amount.  Chances are excellent that you can send your children to St. 
John for nothing.  Although it requires filling out some forms, St. John can even help 
you with that. 

There are some things that only a Catholic education can provide.  The firm 
foundation in the faith will last your children a lifetime and help to keep them in Church.  
St. John Central in Churchtown has been diligently upgrading the facilities and working 
hard to provide a safe and healthy environment where you children can excel 
academically, socially and spiritually.  You can give them a call at 740.896.2697. 

 

Cheerful Cherubs Thursday School Signup 
Now is the time to get your children registered for Cheerful Cherubs at St. 

Bernard.  This is an opportunity for children aged 3 to 5 years to socialize, prepare for 
Kindergarten, learn about Christ and have some fun.  Cheerful Cherubs meets on 
Thursdays from 9:00am until noon in the St. Bernard Parish Hall.  Classes start in 
September and finish up in April with a presentation by the students for their families.  
There are always three or four adults present at every class.  The teachings about 
Christ are general, so it’s not a problem for non-Catholics.  Signup sheets are available 
near the entrance of the church and on the parish Facebook page.  There will be an 
orientation meeting for parents in September. 

 

Memorial Blocks at St. Bernard 
 At St. Bernard there are two raised beds with an angel statue surrounded by 
flowers.  The blocks that cap the raised beds were sold to parishioners and were 
engraved with memorials in honor of loved ones or for those who had passed away.  
Over the years the engraving has deteriorated to the point that some of the blocks are 
unreadable.  The St. Bernard CWC has graciously offered to redo the blocks.  There is 
a list of the blocks elsewhere in this newsletter. 
 The old blocks have already been removed and have been placed along the 
edge of the parking lot between the church and the garage.  If you purchased one of the 
old blocks you are welcome to take it.  If you do not want it them the parish will dispose 
of it. 
 The new blocks are in place but have not been engraved.  If you purchased 
one of the old blocks and want the new one to be engraved the same way then 
you don’t need to do anything.  If you would like to make changes to the new block 
there is $35 fee for the cost of engraving.  Please let us know of the changes as soon 
as possible. 
 If you would like to purchase a block there is a $35 fee.  Please let us know as 
soon as possible what you would like printed on the block. 
 Please note that all of the blocks will be printed with the same font and that there 
is a limited number of lines and characters on the line. 
 

Notes from the Pastor 
What I’m Reading: Sometimes it’s a good idea to go back and review things.  Lately I 
have been looking through some books that I have read before.  One of them is 
Orthodoxy by G. K. Chesteron, where he talks about how he converted to Catholicism.  
He is very much the intellectual, which makes his conversion that much more surprising.  
He makes a lot of interesting points, but he tends to be long winded. 
How About that New Pope?: So far, everything that I have seen about Pope Leo XIV 
is looking good.  The word is that he will bring people together and heal some of the 
divisions in the Church.  It’s a tall order, but he may be the man to do it. 
Is Five Quarterbacks Enough?: In football, the saying goes, “If you have two 
quarterbacks then you don’t have a quarterback.”  Although a team typically will have 
three quarterbacks on the roster, the starter is far and away the better of the three and 
the other two are there in case the starter gets hurt.  The Browns have five, count them, 
five quarterbacks, and none of them stand out.  It’s going to be a long season. 



St. Bernard Parish Council – May 19th 
Problems finding compact fluorescent light bulbs:  The lights in the main body of 
the church use two different sized light bulbs, both of which are compact fluorescent 
lights (CFL).  These bulbs are hard to find.  We have found some LED bulbs with a 
similar brightness and color.  We hope that they are close enough that people don’t 
notice. 
Problems finding four foot fluorescent bulbs:  The majority of the light fixtures on 
both floors of the Hall and in the basement of the church use standard four foot 
fluorescent bulbs.  Although common in older constructions, they have been replaced 
with more efficient and less toxic to dispose of LED fixtures.  While we are still able to 
purchase the fluorescent bulbs, we need to plan for a time when they are no longer 
widely available.  We have not been able to find LED lights that are a direct replacement 
for the fluorescent bulbs.  This means that the long term solution is to replace all of the 
fluorescent fixtures with LED fixtures.  This may be a significant issue in effort and cost.  
The Maintenance Committee is currently looking into this issue. 
Sprinkler system in Hall checked:  Brewer Fire of Charleston, WV, was recently 
called in to check the sprinkler system.  This needs to be done on a yearly basis.  No 
problems were found. 
Fire suppression system in Hall checked:  There is a hood over the gas ovens in the 
kitchen in the Hall.  This needs to be checked on a yearly basis.  Franklin Fire 
Equipment Company of Marietta recently checked the hood and no problems were 
found.  The technician mentioned that the hood in the Hall at St. James is not really 
necessary, although it was checked last year and some minor repairs were made. 
Problems with icemaker in the Hall:  The icemaker in the kitchen has been a source 
of problems lately.  There was discussion that it is not worth the effort and that we 
should just buy a small freezer and purchase bagged ice.  This was unacceptable to the 
CWC.  It was decided that normally the icemaker should be left off.  It can be turned on 
the night before it is needed and then turned back off when the event is over.  This has 
already been done several times and it seems to be working well.  There was concern 
that this solution may be hard on the icemaker and that it may lead to some problems 
with mildew or other issues.  We need to monitor this. 
Broken window in the garage has been fixed:  The parish would like to thank Jordan 
Hendershot for fixing the window.  He said that there were some issues making it fit 
properly but that he was able to shim in the gaps so that there are no leaks.  It was 
noted that no items in the garage bay were damaged while the window was broken. 
Re-engraving of the memorial blocks on the raised beds:  The old memorial blocks 
have been removed and have been made available to the parish.  The new un-
engraved blocks have been put in place by Green Leaf.  It was noted that only a handful 
of the older blocks have been taken.  There was discussion that the blocks are only 
engraved on one side and that they can still be used.  It was recommended that we give 
the parish a few more weeks to pick up the blocks and then offer them to anybody who 
wants them. 
 It was noted that only a few people have shown interest in having new blocks 
engraved.  It was also noted that so far there has been no interest in changing any of 
the blocks that have already been engraved.  There was discussion that we should wait 
a few more weeks before the new blocks are engraved. 
 We asked Green Leaf about leveling out the raised bed that has sunk.  They 
originally thought that they would be able to shim it back to level, but after looking at it 
they said that they whole bed would have to be redone.  This would be a significant 
issue, though we may want to look into it later. 
Digital sign in front of the church:  The CWC floated the idea of replacing the sign in 
front of the church with a digital sign similar to the one at the fire station or in front of the 
Beverly United Methodist Church.  It might be possible to get a 4’ by 6’ outdoor single-
sided LED panel for as little as about $4,000 and mount it on the current sign in front of 
the church.  There was no interest in doing this. 
Cremation wall niche engraving:  Members of the Cemetery Association Board met 
with Jim Miller about engraving one of the niches.  It was decided that Fr. Tim would 
purchase a niche and would pay for the engraving.  There was discussion about the 
details of the engraving and Jim Miller was given a full size layout.  Jim Miller has since 
contacted us will his own layout, which the Board has approved.  We expect to have the 
engraved niche soon. 



PARISH SOCIAL WORK LIST 
JUNE 24 & 25, 2025 

 
JUNE 24, 2025 - MEAL PREPARATION 
6:00pm till finish  Carolyn Plummer Debbie Heiss  Tabitha Kutscherenko 
   Lucy Duff  Ellie Tullis  Carol Huck 
   Angie Bullock  Shelly Paxton  Melinda Husk 
   Alicyn Miller 
 
MEN TO HELP SET-UP INSIDE 
6:00pm till finish Troy Kutscherenko Juwan Hollins  Jason Schott 
   Gene Paxton  Tyler Antill  John Miller 
   Justin Smith  Aaron Miller 
 
MEN TO HELP SET-UP OUTSIDE 
6:00pm till finish Joey Huck  Owen Huck  Wade Huck 
   Drew Huck  Dave Husk  Shawn Johnson 
   Joe Schott  Derick Offenberger 
 
JUNE 25, 2025 - MEAL PREPARATION 
8:30 – 11:00   1:30 – 3:30  3:30 – 6:00  6:00 - END  
Elaine Fisher   Brenda Duffy  Karri Schilling  Roberta Anderson 
Hallie Gander         Lisa Burns  
Janice Schaad         Fred & Leslee Huck 
Monica Hilverding        Lori & Jake Greuey  
          Becky Klintworth 
          Jessica Zimmer 
          Katie McCutcheon 
 
MEN TO HELP PREPARE FOOD IN KITCHEN 
2:30 – 5:30 Ed Huck  Mitch Schott 
5:30 – END Chris Schaad  Fred Huck  
 
SELL DINNER TICKETS 
3:30 – 5:30 Sheila Huck Lori Schilling  Vicky Hanson    
5:30 – END Sheila Huck Barbara Martin  Laura Schott 
 
COUNT MONEY    
7:30 – END Roger Huck Steve Littler Barb Littler 
 
SERVERS   3:30 – 5:30     5:30 – END 
CHICKEN   Debbie Rutter, Erin Roberts   Mary Brooker, Yvonne Huck 
HAM    Freda Neill, Rosie Armstrong   Debbie Minton, Rita Harra 
MASHED POTATOES  Diane Lorenz, Amari Kutscherenko  Joanna Baldwin, Claire Baldwin 
GRAVEY   Janet Hottinger, Kennia Norris   Betty Sherlock, Judy Miller 
NOODLES   Terri Bauerbach, Donna Dunn   Ann Conrath, Madison Heiss 
DRESSING   Melissa Hensson, Terri Bumbalough  Rosanne Brooks, Nancy Hinton 
GREEN BEANS  Rachel Miller, Linda Bahen   Rita Offenberger, Cary Huck 
ROLLS    Lois Ellis, Delores Kelby    Cathy Offenberger, Lois Offenberger 
DESSERT   Carolyn Miller, Sue Hart    Charlene Wagner, Karen VanDyne 
    JoAnn Welch, Connie King,   Shaila Perry, Debbie Smith 
    Beth Branham      
           
MAKE AND SERVE TEA AND COFFEE 
3:30 – 5:30 Mike Brooker  Lori Brooker 
5:30 – END Marlene Tornes  Michelle Schwendeman 
 
CALL IN/TAKE OUT ORDERS 
3:30 – 5:30 Erica Branham, Kathy Huck, Kim & Bill Smerk 
5:30 – END Heidi Maxwell, Debbie Moles, Anna Marie Offenberger, LeeAnn Offenberger,  

Jordan Schilling, Lorraine Schott 
 
ADULTS & STUDENTS CARRY AND PICK-UP TRAYS 
4:00 – 6:00 Teresa Coleman, Jessica Strickler, Luke Coleman, Layton Coleman, Addison, Strickler, Lacy Worthington 
6:00 – END Christian McCurdy, Bethany McCutcheon, Maggie Baldwin, Kayla McCutcheon, Luck McCutcheon,  

Laura Witten, Grant Witten, Reagan Witten, Jack Witten  
 
CLEAN TRAYS & TAKE OUT TRASH 
4:00 – 6:00 Bo Schaad, Mark Rauch, Jim Schaad, Tom Schilling 
6:00 – END Steve Offenberger, Howard Offenberger, Earl Offenberger, Neal Offenberger 
 
WASH DISHES & PUT TRAYS AWAY 
4:00 – 6:00 Evelyn Waller, Ashley Henry, Kayla Mitchell 
6:00 – END Carolyn Plummer, Cris Baker, Linda Hart, Bridget Stephens, Keitha Schilling 
   
CLEAN UP HALL (MEN) 
7:30 – END Tom Minton, Casey Keck, Scott Hart, Roger Baker, Kevin Fox, Alva Heiss, Joe Schilling, Adam Heiss,  

Jared Huck, Ted Klintworth, Tyler McCutcheon, Dave Roberts, Paul Schaad, Jeff Schilling, Randy Schilling,  
 Charlie Schilling 

 
 
 



SELL RAFFLE TICKETS 
4:00 – 6:00 Cecilia Cooper   Betty Harmon  Jocelyn Gale 
6:00 – 8:00 Carolyn & Larry McCutcheon Rita Offenberger 
8:00 – END Beth & Steve Roe  Linda Schaad 
 
TAKE-A-CHANCE 
3:30 – 5:30 Diane Hicks  Emily Seaman  
5:30 – 7:30 Clint Anderson  Marsha Anderson  
7:30 – END Lucy Klintworth  Adam & Katrina Schilling 
 
SET-UP GAMES (ADULTS & STUDENTS) 
1:00 – 3:00 Kristen & Dana Eckert 
 
SELL GAME TICKETS & PASS OUT GAME PRIZES 
5:00 – 6:30 Brittnany & Miles Schaad 
6:30 - END Ted & Jinnie Offenberger 
 
FISH POND 
5:00 – 6:30 Destiny & Matt Schaad 
6:30 – END Ryan & Alana Henry 
 
MINI PUTT-PUTT 
5:00 – 6:30 Anita & Doug Henry 
6:30– END Paige & Darin Borrows 
 
DUCK POND 
5:00 – 6:30 Patrick & Patricia Tornes 
6:30 – END John & Kathy Moore 
 
GOLIATH BEAN BAG 
5:00 – 6:30 Cassandra & Bennie Lewelling 
6:30 – END Lisa & Chris Campbell 
 
BINGO 
5:00 – 7:00 Jeff Bauerbach, Jake Hay, Matt Brooker, Ken Huck, Andy Miller, Tom Neill 
7:00 – END Mike Armstrong, Steve Neill, Chuck Hicks, Jonah Neill, Sam Brooker, Cade Campbell 
 

 
 

IF YOU DON’T SEE YOUR NAME ON THE LIST  
AND WANT TO HELP OUT, WE CAN ALWAYS  

USE THE EXTRA HANDS!! 
 
 

IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO WORK YOUR DESIGNATED 
SHIFT, PLEASE CALL KAREN KUTSCHERENKO 

(740.525.8755) OR CARMEL HENDERSHOT (740.350.3339) 
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